Acknowledgments

WHILE WORKING on this book we benefited from the support and insights of many people. Several people were invaluable during an initial brainstorming workshop in spring 2004, including Tani Chacho, Dale Copeland, Eugene Gholz, Karen Guttieri, Elizabeth Kier, Michael Mazarr, Allan Stam, and David Tretler, as were the chapter authors-Deborah Avant, Nora Bensahel, Stephen Biddle, Theo Farrell, Emily Goldman, Timothy Hoyt, and Dan Reiter-in a follow-up meeting in spring 2005. All were enormously helpful as we formulated the project's approach and defined its focus. At the follow-up session, we also benefited from the incisive comments of Richard Betts, Owen Coté, Darvl Press, and Stephen Rosen, who graciously acted as discussants for the authors' preliminary papers. Michael Desch and Eugene Gholz also deserve thanks for their comments and assistance at critical points in the book's development. Lee Seymour supplied valuable research assistance. We are grateful to Teresa Lawson and her assistant, Pat Zerfoss, who offered us both encouragement and excellent editorial assistance throughout this process. Finally, we thank our friends and families for their love and support throughout the process of editing this book.